

Nov 03, 2025 | [PQGSA Board Meeting 2025 Series](#)

#### Attendees

<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Alex G.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Catherine K.	<input type="checkbox"/> Donella R.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Steve M.
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Anne B.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Chad T.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Eugene L.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Tim R.
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Aush C.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Chris L.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Kevin K.	
<input type="checkbox"/> Blake G.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Chris M.	<input type="checkbox"/> Rick N.	
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Blake O.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Dan V.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Shawna R.	

#### New Action Items

- Identify board members to attend USA Softball Rec Ball Conference
- Chad to look into Mt. Carmel and Westview clinics
- Chad to connect with Jeff Rosete about ordering yard signs
- Donella/Aush to reach out to Jenny Marnin regarding fielding clinic
- Anne to reach out to Savannah Wallace to see how she would like to support the league
- Shawna to draft 2026 PQ Memorial Tournament ad
- Kevin to provide financial summary for 2025 PQ Memorial Tournament

#### Previous Action Items

- Anne to follow up with PHM on possible PQ block for weekly pitching lessons
- Anne to create Spring Rec flyer for Peach Jar
- **All board members – complete background checks by EOW, SafeSport by EOY**
- Donella to send summary for The Stand fundraiser
- Donella to reach out to contact about PQ mixer at Knotty Barrel (plan for January)
- Donella/Chad to draft revised language for sponsorship tiers

#### Decisions

- N/A

#### **2025-11-03 - PQGSA Meeting Agenda**

1. **Establish Quorum @ 7:34 PM**
2. **Exec Board Updates**
3. **President's Report (Chad)**
  - a. Rec Ball Conference Sunday Nov 23 – [SoCal rec leagues all get together. Update on what USA Softball is doing. There are usually breakouts for more specific topics.](#)
    - i. Up to 4 board members – [Blake O. is interested in attending and will confirm availability.](#)
    - ii. Holiday donations required (food and/or toys)
    - iii. Nominate 1-2 families in need (USA softball will pay for spring registration) – [Board can send to Chad if they have anyone to nominate.](#)

- b. Winter clinics
  - i. Umpire training clinic Jan 24th (location tbd)
    - 1. Coaches encourage to attend to learn rules
  - ii. Coaches clinic Jan 25th (location: San Marcos or Vista)
  - iii. Nate Muren and coaching staff will run PQ coaches clinic – Probably first or second week in February. Nate is planning to bring his friend that is an umpire to go over rules and give additional perspective.
    - 1. Discuss date
  - iv. Chad to look into the Mt. Carmel and Westview clinics. They are typically well attended. Likely too expensive to do both. Suggestion from Chad to split up by age group. Chad to reach out to Jim Scherer. Steve to talk to Westview/Bobby.
- c. Select season – Will go through April 12 due to Easter Sunday. Chad will send email in December with general information. Per Mitch every NSD league will have one team guaranteed for NSD tournament. Others will be first come, first serve. Suggestion to connect with any coach contacts if interested in SSD.
  - i. SSD select tournament Jan 17-18
  - ii. All American Games Tryout (chino) Feb 8
  - iii. NSD select tournament (Feb 15-pool, Feb 22-bracket)
  - iv. SSD select tournament (March 1-pool, March 8-bracket)
- d. Spring registration – Suggestion to post a note in team GC in case people aren't checking emails. Issue with registration – unable to use skip button. Suggestion from Eugene for any family having an issue to reach out to SportsConnect.
  - i. 36 girls
  - ii. Flyers to schools? – Suggestion to put signs out at schools (like RPB is doing). We would need to order yard signs. Chad to connect with Jeff Rosete about ordering.
  - iii. Peach Jar?
  - iv. Advertise to BMR rd? (send sign info)
  - v. PQ Fridays for November
  - vi. 6U has a few 4 year olds looking to sign up. Suggestion that coaches need to be aware and pair players based on skill for safety reasons. Suggestion that parents of any 4 year olds should be involved in coaching.

#### 4. VP Report (Donella)

- a. Fielding clinic – Working on getting scheduled for January (Jenny Marnin). Will be paid. Difficulty contacting. Aush to reach out. Anne has contact for Savana Wallace (former PQ and D1 player) who wants to support the league. Anne will reach out to see how she would like to be involved.

**5. Player Agent (Alex)**

- a. N/A

**6. Secretary (Shawna)**

- a. N/A

**7. Treasurer Report (Kevin)**

- a. N/A

**8. PQ Tournament (TBD)**

- a. Tournament ad due Dec 15 – Shawna to take lead on ad. Need to determine price. Steve to confirm no change in pricing for umpires from last year. Review numbers from this past tournament. Plan to finalize price in next meeting.
- b. Need to identify point of contact – Shawna offered if no one else steps up. Blake O. offered to support.

**9. All-Stars (TBD)**

**10. Fields (Aush)**

- a. Field Day for 2026? – Plan for end of January or early February. Suggestion to meet with families at Jan 4 assessments.

**11. Equipment (Blake)**

- a. N/A

**12. Sponsorships (Rick)**

- a. New tiers – Chad working on tiers. Will provide update when available.

**13. Uniforms (Chris)**

- a. We will need Select jerseys. Shawna can support.

**14. Social Media / League Book Updates (Anne)**

- a. Registration posted

**15. Trophies (Alex)**

- a. N/A

**16. Division Coordinator Updates (6U-Chris, 8U-Blake, 10U-Tim, 12U-Catherine)**

- a. Lights for 8U.

**17. UIC Updates (Steve)**

- a. Steve, Mike, and Jordan will umpire for Spring. 12U games should be Monday and Tuesday if they want Steve. Steve will recruit high school players for 8U.

Send Steve Select schedule for home games if you want him. Suggestion from Chad for Select coaches to get games scheduled by end of November.

**18. Webmaster/Registration (Eugene)**

**19. Action Items / Discussions / Decisions**

**20. Strategic / Future Planning**

**21. New Business**

**22. Round Table**

**23. Adjournment @ 8:24 PM**